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The McMinnville Water and Light Commission met in regular session at McMinnville
Water & Light's Commission Room at 4:00 p.m.
Commission members present were: Mayor Scott Hill, Commissioners Tom
Tankersley, Patrick Fuchs, and Ed Gormley (arrived at 6:20 pm). Absent: Mike Keyes
(excused)
Staff present: General Manager John Dietz, General Counsel Sam Justice, Clerk Trena
McManus, Finance Director Mark Dunmire, Water Superintendent Bob Klein, Electric
Division Director Scott Rosenbalm, Senior Power Analyst Jaime Phillips, Senior
Accountant Eric Silberg, and Purchasing Manager Chad Hudson.
Visitors present: Brent Keller of Mason, Bruce & Girard, Mark Davis, Mark
Beauchamp of Utility Financial Solutions, Gary Eastlund of Hagan Hamilton Insurance,

and Nicole Montesano of the News Register.

Mayor Hill called the meeting to order. Clerk McManus took roll call.

Mayor Hill opened the public hearing, set for 4:00 pm, to consider changes to water rates

Mayor Hill stated that he is the presiding officer and will conduct the hearing, impose

reasonable time limits on participants and receive documents and reports into the hearing
record. Mayor Hill called for the staff report.

Finance Director Mark Dunmire introduced Mr. Mark Beauchamp of Utility Financial
Solutions, LLC (UFS) who prepared and presented the water department cost of service

study results to the Commission. Mr. Beauchamp submitted a printout of his presentation
to the Commission which was entered into the public hearing record. There was a

discussion. It was moved by Commissioner Tankersley. seconded by Commissioner
Fuchs. and oassed by a unanimous vote to continue the public hearing to consider
changes to water rates to July 17" 2018 at 5:30 pm for further hearine proceedings.

Mayor Hill read the items on the consent agenda and asked if the Commission wanted to
remove any items. Commissioner
Tankersley. and passed by a unanimous to aDDrove the items listed on the consent

agenda:

1. Minutes of previous meeting dated May 15. 2018.
2. Commission authorization to authorize Mavor and Clerk of the Commission

to sign a purchase order agreement for rock-crushing services to Portable Rock
Production for $62,750.00 as the that best serves the interests of
McMi
intermediate procurements.

Mayor Hill asked if there were any questions regarding the accounts payable and
purchasing reports that were included in the Commission packet.

Mr. Brent Keller of Mason, Bruce & Girard (MB&G) gave his monthly report on forest
management activities. Mr. Keller noted that there is a 2-acre parcel adjacent to the
watershed that has recently been advertised for sale. The Commission directed staff to
contact the owner of the property and attempt to bring back a proposal for Commission
consideration next month.

Finance Director Mark Dunmire informed the Commission that the simplified Investment
Policy, as reviewed at the May 2018 meeting, was submitted to the Oregon Short Term
Funds (OSTF) Board for review. Receipt of OSTF Board comments are anticipated in
August. In response to Commission direction from the May 2018 meeting, Finance
Director Mark Dunmire investigated other investment options for MW&L (e.g. Vanguard
mutual funds). Mr. Dunmire indicated that he had contacted the State Treasurer's office
and they advised that the Oregon Constitution does not allow for such investments for
state and local govemments.
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